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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  
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Governor Josh Stein Appoints Three to the State Board of CPA Examiners 
 
Raleigh - The North Carolina State Board of Certified Public Accountant Examiners (“Board’) is 
pleased to announce that Governor Josh Stein has made the following appointments to the 
Board: 

 

• D. Michael (Mickey) Payseur, CPA 

Appointed by Governor Roy Cooper in 2022, Mr. Payseur is the Board’s current Secretary-
Treasurer and Chair of the Investment Committee. He also serves on the Executive 
Committee, Professional Standards Committee, and Personnel Committee, and has 
previously served on the Professional Application & Education Committee and the 
Strategy Committee. In addition to his Board duties, Mr. Payseur is a member of both the 
NCACPA and the AICPA. Nationwide, he serves on NASBA’s Ethics Committee and has 
contributed to NASBA’s Enforcement Resources Committee. Mr. Payseur’s term on the 
Board ends on June 30, 2028. 

• James T. Ahler, CAE 

Mr. Ahler is widely recognized in the CPA community for his leadership as CEO of the 
NCACPA from 1988 to 2016. He also served as the Executive Director of the Kentucky State 
Board of Accountancy for 10 years. Mr. Ahler’s term on the Board ends on June 30, 2028. 

• Tammy F. Coley, CPA 

Ms. Coley serves as the Chief Transformation Officer at Blackline. She began her career at 
Ernst & Young and subsequently worked at Sloan Financial Group, Inc., and Cox 
Communications, where she managed accounting and internal controls governance 
functions. Ms. Coley is a member of the NCACPA and the AICPA. Her term on the Board 
ends on June 30, 2028. 

 

For more information about the Board and its members, please visit nccpaboard.gov/about.  

https://nccpaboard.gov/about/

